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President’s Message 
Senator Barry D Evans 42155 

barry.e@xplornet.com 
 
This year has gone by fast. The robins are singing and the blue jays are hitting. We have had a busy year.   
                                                                                                                                                                             
I attended the Toronto & Area JCI Senate meeting last week. US JCI Senate Past President Bruce Geddes 
35527 was a guest and Canada JCI Senate Past President Senator Andy Lyons 23119 was the Guest 
Speaker. Andy informed us all about his exciting career as a fire chief. It was good to see everyone. 
                                                                                                                                                                      
We are getting ready for our 2016 Annual Crew meeting. The tours to the NHL and the Steam whistle 
round house train museum are going to be fun. The Gala dinner on Toronto Island sounds great. Please 
make plans on attending. 
                                                                                                                                                                             
I am now officially a member of the committee for the Senate activities at the 2016 World Congress in 
Quebec. I am looking forward to helping out in all the ways I can. We will be promoting in Greensboro NC 
at the US JCI Senate Annual meeting and will be phoning the Chairperson of the Senate groups to ask for 
support. Please call me direct if anyone needs any information or help. We thank you Senator Patrick 
Roberge 68276 for all your work. 
                                                                                                                                                                        
There are lots of recommendations for changes to the Canada JCI Senate - Terms of Reference that will be 
discussed at our AGM. Please let's support Chairperson Matthew Hutcheon 60917 and the New Directions 
committee and come to the meeting and vote on these amendments. 
                                                                                                                                                                                     
Thank you for all the support and help this year and I did enjoy my year representing the Canada JCI 
Senators and will offer my help to the incoming President. Yours in Senate spirit 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                 
“We will remember them”                                                                                                                                                         
HOGAN, J Joseph 29280 – Apr 02, 2016                CIRNE, Raul 14497 – Apr 02, 2016                                                                   
                                                                                                                                                                                                                 
Calendar of Events                                                                                                                                                                                
May 13 – 15, 2016  Ohio JCI Senate Year end Meeting/Banquet   Columbus, OH               
    Contact: Bruce Geddes – rwqa@msn.com 
May 19 – 22, 2016  Canada JCI Senate 2016 Crew Meeting    Toronto, ON 

             Contact: Blaine Evans – blaine.rhyerson@gmail.com/647-393-1449                                              
Jun 19 – 24, 2016                       US JCI Senate National Convention    Greensboro, NC             
    Contact: Bill Craft – gboro2016regiostration@ncjcisenate.org                                                                
Jul 15 - 16, 2016 Ohio JCI Senate 36th Pig Roast     Oregon, OH                        

Contact: Bruce Geddes – jci35527@msn.com 
Jul 16, 2016         Ohio JCI Senate – 16 Annual Ron Robinson Memorial Charity Golf Tournament                    
                         Contact: Ron Kimmet – rkimmet@embarqmail.com                         
Sep 16 – 18. 2016  US JCI Senate Fall Board Meeting    Pontiac MI    

Contact: Don McDurmon – dmcdurmon@att.net                                  
Oct 20 – Nov 04 2016  2016 JCI World Congress - Senate Program   Quebec City, QC                                   
    Contact: Patrick Roberge – senators@jciquebec2016.com 
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Vice President – Senator Daniel B Toews 43467 – danielbtoews@shaw.ca 
 
Fellow Senators - This past year as Vice President has re-opened my eyes to the opportunities that the Jaycee movement 
offers to young people, past members and senators. I appreciate how the Senate offers us the network to stay connected 
around the world as well as remain engaged with JCI. I know that young people through JCI continue to make an impact 
on global, national, and local issues. Young people can and will make this a better world, a better nation, and a better 
community. We as Senators have the privilege of encouraging, helping when asked or needed, as well as being available 
as mentors. I find it exciting to watch what Canadian JCI chapters are doing today and especially when new Chapters like 
Vancouver are being chartered. 
  
I am looking forward to our Crew meeting in Toronto.  No doubt there will be some healthy discussions and debates 
relating to the New Directions report.  I look forward to us moving forward in a positive and cohesive manner. 
  
Rita and I are looking forward to Quebec World Congress. We will be off to Portugal from April 26 to May 13 and we have 
been told to expect a wonderful time:  exceptional food and wine!!! 
  
I have enjoyed this past year as Vice President and I am looking forward to the challenges and opportunities of next year. 
 

Past President 2015 Senator Theresa R Sinton 41756 – terrysinton@cablelan.net 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                     
I am always amazed at the diversity of this great country we live in and one of its most diverse characteristics is the 
weather. I watched on the news today that Newfoundland and Labrador are buried in snow and earlier today I sat in in sun 
on my deck admiring the magnolias in bloom and marveling at how fast the leaves came out.   

That same diversity lives in our great Senate organization and at this time of change and looking forward I encourage 
everyone to keep in mind that change must work for everyone. The key to successful change is compromise and 
patience. I feel I have some experience as I spent most of my career successfully helping corporations of all sizes deal 
with and implement change. That is one of the reasons I have been looking so forward to our Crew Meeting. 

They say life is what happens when we are making other plans and that has run very true for me in the past few years.  
This year my battle with chronic pain has taken a turn that is both positive and negative in that we have a plan that will 
hopefully give me back some quality of life in the long term, but that will severely limit my mobility in the short term thus 
preventing me from the travel required to attend the Meeting of the Crew. 

It is most disappointing since this meeting will mark the end of my term on our Board and I feel that I am letting you all 
down, but the choice has been taken out of my hands. I apologise in advance my absence and wish you all a great 
weekend and a successful AGM. 

While you consider proposed changes to the Terms of Reference and discuss the future of the Senate, please remember 
our member’s diversity in age, interest, financial situations, family commitments, and place on the road of life. These 
differences will require patience and compromise to allow our leadership to move us forward. 

Thank you for the chance to serve and give your full support to the Executive going forward. 

Special thanks to Eric Cowen 27853, Barry Evans 42155 and Daniel Toews 43467 and a special thank you to our “Rock” 
Barney Ziola 14018 who keeps us all on the path with his dedication and love of the Senate. 

Senator Paul Winger 23735 Past President- Canada JCI Senate 2008-09 

A personal tribute to Senator Joe Hogan-29280 

I am deeply saddened by the news of Senator Joe Hogan’s passing and I never ever met the man. But back in 2009 Joe grabbed a dream of mine and 
made it happen. I will be forever grateful. It was my hope back then that the Canada JCI Senate could be more than just a social network from days 
gone by. Personally I felt that we as Senators could and should be more relevant. 

I remember searching the JCI website for something that could be attractive to Senators and that might also help build a bridge between Senators and 
JCI Canada. I came across Bed Nets. In my view Bed Nets was perfect. It was a global outreach program of JCI and I felt that if the Canada JCI Senate 
could get involved and show some leadership it would be well received by JCI Canada. Maybe they would be encouraged to join us in that campaign. I 
was also (and still am) passionate about the beauty and power of the Jaycee Creed. Bed Nets was perfectly aligned with the first and last tenet. And 
who could not feel good about saving lives in a faraway country. I did not know how to make the dream a reality. All I could do was float the idea by 
Senators through a newsletter article and hope somehow it would gain some traction. 
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Well it did, and by one great man. A Senator out of Durham, Senator Joe Hogan 29280 began the discussion with me and over several years Joe never 
ceased to amaze me with his dedication and determination to make a difference in the world. Joe managed to inspire many people who eventually 
contributed over 2600 Bed Nets and thus saving well over 10,000 human beings from being infected with Malaria. How great is that? 

Thankfully I was able to have some great phone and email communications with Senator Joe along the way. A recent one in March of this year involved 
the sad reality of child poverty in Canada. Joe was musing about what could be if that became a national program for JCI Canada with we as Senators 
mentoring and offering support and assistance where invited. How beautiful is that thought? Imagine JCI Canada and the Canada JCI Senate working 
together through committees, community programs and projects to alleviate child hunger and poverty in our own country. That could make for some 
really good press and branding for JCI. 

To the outgoing and incoming Executives of JCI Canada and the Canada JCI Senate I ask this, “Would you please open dialogue with each other and 
place on your respective agenda the thought of working together on a national program of significance.”  

This would be in honour and memory of Senator Joe Hogan 29280, who in this Senator’s opinion set the highest example of what a Canada JCI Senator 
could aspire to. And to my fellow Senators I ask. “Is there some way we can set up an annual bursary or award in honour of Joe with proceeds coming 
from our foundation?” 

To the friend I never met who believed in his heart that “Service to Humanity is the best work of Life.” 

Rest in peace Joe - May God bless the Hogan family 

Canada JCI Senate Ambassador to US JCI Senate – Senator Rene Jacob 22847 – sen.ren22847@shaw.ca 

Another year has passed and the many friendships we have established with the members of the US JCI Senate continue to grow. 
 
TRAVEL - Following last year's Crew Meeting in Winnipeg I traveled to Rochester, Minnesota for the US JCI Annual Meeting. For us old folks, it was 
comforting to note that our American friends had selected a hotel attached to the World famous Mayo Clinic. As usual, we had a fantastic time. Their 
annual meeting brings back memories of conventions past as the attendance is usually around 500 fun lovers.   
 
September brought about their US JCI Senate Fall Board meeting in Hartford, Connecticut. This included a side trip to the A-Fair. It is one of the largest 
fairs in the US and rather than being for only one state, it covers all of New England. Each state has a permanent pavilion where you get to see arts and 
crafts plus taste food that represents their population. Ben and Jerry's is based in New England, we got to sample several (or should I say numerous) 
flavours of ice cream. m-m-m. 
 
In January I traveled to Savannah, Georgia for the US JCI Senate Winter Board meeting where I promoted the 2016 World Congress in Quebec. Interest 
is high, as well it should be. Just to spend a week in the magnificent Chateau Frontenac (the Senate hotel) at about 40% of the regular rate makes it 
very enticing. I lived in Quebec for a few years and I can assure you that the people in the Quebec City area know how to have a good time. 
 
BUDGET: I heard comments from some Canadian Senators that they were not donating to the Senate because all it was for was for traveling expenses 
of the Executive and the appointed chair-people. Nothing could be further from the truth. Having held 3 positions on the Executive and now having 
served as Ambassador for two years, I can assure you that the majority of the expenses are covered by the incumbents. All my travel, accommodation 
and registration costs come out of my pocket. There is a $200.00 budget for the position which is used only for the purchase of gifts to exchange with the 
Executive of the Senates from other countries. When Senators from other countries visit the Vancouver area, it is all covered by the host. I hold the 
position because I love it and have never considered asking for a budget. During that time, I also continue to make an annual contribution to the Senate. 
I have spoken to the only declared candidate for President 2016-17 and told him that I would be honoured to fill the post for a third and final year.   
 
Thank you to President Barry for his vote of confidence in having appointed me as Ambassador for 2015-16.  

 
2016 Crew Meeting – Toronto, Ontario – Chairperson Blaine P Evans 71266 - blaine.ryerson@gmail.com 

 
The 2016 Crew is just about here and a few comments on some of the things that are being planned.  
  
The Roundhouse train museum and Steam whistle brewing tour - Saturday at 1:00 pm. Room for 15 only 
The Air Canada Centre NHL Hockey offices and the War Room Exclusive tour - Friday and Saturday afternoon. Times will 
be set up on Friday. The many attractions in Toronto at your own time are available and we will have information when 
you get here. 
 
The Saturday evening trip to the Toronto Island Yacht Club is being finalized and the location is getting ready for our 
event (and maybe even getting boats in and set up for the summer as well). This will be an event that will be remembered. 
Please plan on being a part of this. 
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The Strathcona hotel is a great spot and they are all ready for our various meetings and social gatherings. 
 
I would like to thank everyone who is helping and assisting Lloyd and myself with this event. We are both excited to be a 
part of this. Thanks to all. 
 
JCI World Congress in Quebec City is going to be another great event and we are all planning on taking the pre tour from 
Toronto and getting there on Sunday. The pre tour is going to be great. There is lots of information on the JCI webpage, 
so please look into this event. 
 
Please contact myself or Lloyd for more information on these events. 
 

2016 Crew Meeting Program 
 

DATE     Event     Time 
Thursday – May 19, 2016  Registration and Hospitality Suite 4:30 PM  
     Dinner at an outside venue   on your own 
 
Friday – May 20, 2016   Golf     8:00 AM – 12:00 PM  
     New Directions Meeting   1:00 PM - ? 
     Dinner at an outside venue   on your own 
     Registration and Hospitality Site  8:30 AM - ? 
 
Saturday – May 21, 2016  Breakfast at hotel   7:00 AM to 8:30 AM 
     Annual General Meeting   9:00 AM – 12:00 AM 
                                                       Tours and Events -   1:00 PM – 4:30 PM    
     NHL War Room – Toronto Harbour Tour 
     Banquet -    4:30 PM – 10:00 PM 

Island Yacht Club with boat cruise  
Registration and Hospitality Suite 8:30 AM –????? 

 
Sunday – May 22, 2016   Breakfast    8:30 AM – 9:30 AM 
     Down Memory Lane   9:30 AM – 10:00 AM 
     Out Going/Incoming Presidents Comments 
     Walking the Plank 
 
The following Senator, Maple Leafs and Miscellaneous have registered for the 2016 Crew Meeting:- 
 
ZIOLA, Molly I Friendship #1  COWEN, Eric 27853   COWEN, Joan 
JOWITT, Ben 7062   JOWITT, Jinty    STOCKDALE, Lloyd 20377                                      
WELDON, Harry 5881   BLANCHARD, Linda 44776  OLAFSON, Kiki                              
LYONS, J Andrew 231109  PYOTT, Donna    PHILLIPS, Myron 6313                             
GILBANK, Bernie 22233  GILBANK, Josette ML 62  PHILLIPS, Pat 
MURPHY, Al 23690   MURPHY, Alberta   MCFARLAND, Ruth 7007 
MCCARETY, Marvin 14783  DERRYBERRY, Ann   KISER, Doug 50973 
KISER, Sharon 67085   SHIERS, Gary 71653   SHIERS, Cathy ML 33 
TRAVOLO, Edward 6840  HEATH, Bonnie 
        

JAYCEE CREED 
We Believe: 

 
That faith in God gives meaning and purpose to human life. 

 
That the Brotherhood of man transcends the sovereignty of Nations. 

 
That economic justice can best be won by free men through free enterprise. 

 
That government should be of laws rather than of men. 

 
That earth’s great treasure lies in human personality. 

 
And that service to humanity is the best work of lif 
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New Directions Committee Update – Chairperson Senator Matthew Hutcheon 60917 – matt.hutchoen@gmail.com 
 
Please find enclosed in this newsletter an initial draft of the motions to be presented during the AGM at the Crew Meeting, 
which deal with the New Directions report's recommendations, proposed changes to the Terms of Reference, etc.  At this 
stage, they are intended to provide a guideline as to how these discussions will be approached in Toronto, and so 
changes may be proposed to these as our deliberations happen. 
 
We are very fortunate to have current JCI Canada Executive Vice President Shawn McMillan 
73147 joining the Friday afternoon discussion at the Crew Meeting to look at how Senators can best help current chapters 
and members.  EVP Shawn will also provide an update on the status of JCI Canada, as well as information on trends in 
membership globally, and various influences such as technology on JCI today. 
 
I look forward to seeing those of you attending the Crew Meeting in Toronto! 
                                                                                      

MOTIONS REQUIRED TO IMPLEMENT THE RECOMMENDATIONS OF THE NEW DIRECTIONS 
COMMITTEE AT THE 2016 ANNUAL MEETING 

 

1. MOVED HUTCHEON – SECONDED SALMON THAT ANY MEMBER OF THE CANADA JCI SENATE SHALL BE 
ENTITLED TO VOTE THROUGH THE ELECTRONIC ABSENTEE BALLOT SYSTEM ON CHANGES TO THE 
TERMS OF REFERENCE; THE APPROVAL OF THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS, THE ELECTION OF 
OFFICERS; THE SELECTION OF THE NEXT MEETING OF THE CREW; AND SUCH OTHER MATTERS AS 
THE CANADA JCI SENATE EXECUTIVE SHALL DEEM APPROPRIATE. 

 

ONCE THIS MOTION IS APPROVED THE MEETING SHOULD DEAL WITH THE TERMS OF REFERENCE. AFTER 
THAT IS COMPLETE THE FOLLOWING MOTIONS SHOULD BE DEALT WITH IF THEY ARE STILL APPROPRIATE. 

 
2. MOVED HUTCHEON – SECONDED SALMON THAT THE ABSENTEE VOTING POLICY BE APPROVED AS 

CIRCULATED 
 

3. MOVED HUTCHEON – SECONDED SALMON THAT THE ABSENTEE VOTING POLICY BE IMPLEMENTED 
FOR THE 2017 ANNUAL MEETING OF THE CANADA JCI SENATE 

 
 

4. MOVED HUTCHEON – SECONDED SALMON THAT THE MEETING RECOMMENDATION BE APPROVED AS 
CIRCULATED 

! Meetings: 
• An absentee voting mechanism to be implemented by the 2017 business meeting of the 

Senate, and for each official business meeting of the Senate thereafter. 
 

 
5. MOVED HUTCHEON – SECONDED SALMON THAT THE COMMUNICATION RECOMMENDATION BE    
APPROVED AS CIRCULATED 

! Communications: 
• Approve the digital newsletter concept 

 
6. MOVED HUTCHEON – SECONDED SALMON THAT THE PROGRAMMING RECOMMENDATIONS BE 

APPROVED AS CIRCULATED 

! Programming: 

• Mentorship components realized through programming at the JCI Canada National 
Convention, and other protocols developed jointly between JCI Canada and the Senate to 
guide assistance to current and potential local chapters 
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• Specific mentorship initiatives and protocols to be developed through a half-day “summit” 
about assisting current JCI chapters, to be added on to the 2016 Crew Meeting agenda 

• Individual development components realized through participation in opportunities provided 
through JCI Canada, at the National Convention or other web-based through year 

• Community development components realized through participation in opportunities provided 
at the JCI Canada National Convention and Senate participation in JCI’s current “global 
outreach” program (ie. Bed Nets) 

• Business development components realized through optional inclusion of business 
information in a Senate directory listing 

 

7. MOVED HUTCHEON – SECONDED SALMON THAT THE FINANCE RECOMMENDATIONS BE APPROVED AS 
CIRCULATED 

! Finance: 
• Appoint a task force to develop, over 2016/17, a specific proposal for a possible membership 

fee, to be presented and discussed at the 2017 business meeting of the Senate (to aid the 
large proportion of Senators currently “undecided” about a possible membership fee to 
determine a position so decisions can be made) 

• The task force should also develop long-term forecasts, and propose expense-related 
recommendations for the Senate to ensure its financial sustainability beyond 2025. 

• The task force’s examination should address such questions as: 
o What impact would a fixed fee have on the Senate’s revenue? 
o Should we continue to spend a large proportion of the Senate budget on executive 

travel? 
o In the future can we continue to finance a Meeting of the Crew every year? 
o How should the reserve fund be used, and how should it be held/invested? 
o What other revenue sources could/should be pursued (sponsorships, donations of air 

miles, etc.) 
 

8. MOVED HUTCHEON – SECONDED SALMON THAT THE POTENTIAL EXPANSION RECOMMENDATION 
BE APPROVED AS CIRCULATED 

! Potential Expansion: 

• Conduct a survey in early 2016/17 to gauge Senators’ interest in offering a membership 
option to other JCI alumni who were not granted a Senatorship, Governorship or Maple Leaf.  
The goal of such expansion would be to increase attendance for the social components of the 
Senate Meetings and derive new revenues for the Senate from membership/affiliation fees of 
this group. 
 

9. MOVED HUTCHEON – SECONDED SALMON THAT THE GOVERNANCE RECOMMENDATIONS BE 
APPROVED AS CIRCULATED 

! Governance: 
• Senate Executive terms to be changed to calendar year, to coincide with JCI Canada 

National Board terms, to enhance collaboration by avoiding the disruption and loss in 
momentum that the turnover in offices partway through the year causes. 

• The transition would be phased in according to the following timetable: 

• 2016-2017    May 2016 to Sept 2017 
• 2017-2018    Sept 2017 to Dec 2018 
This would coincide with the May crew meeting as well as the second annual senate meeting during Canada JCI 
convention. 
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10. MOVED HUTCHEON – SECONDED SALMON THAT THE FUTURE DIRECTIONS COMMITTEE’S MANDATE 
BE CONTINUED FOR ANOTHER YEAR, WITH MATT HUTCHEON AS THE CHAIR, IN ORDER THAT THE 
COMMITTEE MAY COMPLETE ITS WORK. THE COMMITTEE IS TO REPORT AT THE 2017 ANNUAL 
MEETING OF THE CANADA JCI SENATE 

 
2016 JCI World Congress - Congrès mondial des jeunes chambres 2016 

Jean-Simon Deschênes 68964 Congress Director and Chief Executive Officer +1 418 266-3075 
JCI  WORLD  CONGRESS OCT. 30   -  NOV. 4, 2016 QUÉBEC, CANADA 

 
As mentioned this week end, Registration for Canadian Senators to the 2016 JCI World Congress is now open! You can 
register via the link https://jciquebec2016.eventbrite.ca or by filling this form and sending it to 
info@jciquebec2016.com<mailto:info@jciquebec2016.com>. Obviously we need your help to promote and make the 
event a great success! 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
The Senate Hotel will be the Château Frontenac starting at $189/night for a double room. Hotel Booking will be available 
from Nov 1, 2015. 
 
The Senate liaison in our COC is Chief of Protocol and Senate Affairs Patrick Roberge who can be reached at 
senators@jciquebec2016.com<mailto:senators@jciquebec2016.com>. 
 
For further info about the senate program, visit our website www.jciquebec2016.com<http://www.jciquebec2016.com> that 
will be launched on Nov 1, 2015. 
 
For the latest news visit our Facebook page  https://www.facebook.com/JCIQuebec2016 
 
If you have any question, feel free to send me an email or call me at 418-266-3075 and I will be more than happy to 
respond! www.jciquebec2016.com<http://www.jciquebec2016.com/>                        

 
US JCI Senate Ambassador to Canada JCI Senate Senator Phyllis Bowers 51430 - phyllisbow@aol.com 

                                                                         
Wow the year is almost over. I have had a great time when traveling into Canada. I would like to thank everyone for their 
hospitality when Eldon and I have visited.  
  
I have enjoyed having Canada JCI Senators from Canada visit us in the United States at our National meeting along with 
Regional meeting. I look forward in coming to the Canada JCI Senate Crew Meeting in Toronto, ON and I know that I will 
have a wonderful time. I look forward to seeing old friends and meeting new friends.  
  
Thank you for the opportunity to be your Ambassador 
 

NOTICE – NOTICE – NOTICE 
There are still 17 of the 2013 Canada JCI Senate Directory on hand and if anyone who has not yet ordered a copy  
of the Directory, they may do so by making a contribution of $50.00 or more and will automatically receive a copy or by  
sending in $15.00 to Senator Barney C Ziola 14018, 8500 Bairdmore Crescent, Richmond, BC V7C 1M7 and he will  
mail a copy out to you. JCI Canada Executive, Board of Directors and Chapter Presidents may also order a copy. Please  
make your cheque payable to “Canada JCI Senate”. 

COWEN, Eric HG 27853 – 97 Rands Road, Ajax, ON L1S 3H6 (R905-683-4897) (C705-454-1196) E-Mail: 
ericandjoan@sympatico.ca) (Joan) – Looking forward to seeing Molly and you in May. Maybe you should bring some of 
that sunshine with you as we don’t seem to be able to get very much sunshine in our area.                                                                  

CHAPMAN, William A 48116 – PO Box 591, 28 Birch St, Wawa, ON P0S 1K0 (R705-856-0310) (C705-256-0591) 
(Margaret) (E-Mail: trunorth@vianet.ca) – Without viable JCI units existing, how long can the Canada JCI Senate continue 
to exist? No doubt this has been discussed before, but here needs to be a broader discussion among ourselves on what 
is our reason d’etre. I receive the discussed E-Mails about our members passing away, some are friends from my days 
with the Perth Jaycees, and some I have no recall meeting. It appears that we are continuing to exist as a diminishing 
shadow of an organization that contributed to our respective communities by our activities and training people for 
leadership. Living in the North of Ontario distances are great and former Jaycees are few in number, even the name, 
Jaycees, has no meaning for most people.   
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It is evident that many service clubs and other community organizations are facing the same issues, declining 
membership and the inability to be relevant to the upcoming generations. I wish I had answers but I don’t. One thing I can 
do is to start the conversation.                                  

Without Jaycees, my life would not have been as rich and fulfilling as it is. The courses, the people I met and worked with, 
and values have influenced all aspects of my career and person life. As I see the world changing, I sense the loss to our 
communities of volunteerism and the death of skills that one learned in ours as well other organizations. One also learned 
values that are found in the Creed. 

I hope this spurs conversations that spread beyond the Jaycee world, as most of us Senator’s participate in many other 
aspects of our communities. Doubtless there are many answers, but until we ask ourselves the question, we will be a 
diminishing group. 

DORRETT, Reginald H 2590 – 905 – 1160 Bernard Ave, Kelowna, BC V1Y 6R2 (R250-763-2464) (E-Mail: 
ridorrett@telus.net) (Laurie) - It seems awhile since my last contribution to JCI Senate. Time flies by when you're having fun and enjoying life. 
Anyway my cheque is in the mail. I always appreciate receiving the Newsletter though I don't see very many familiar names any more. I was pleased and 
very impressed to see Matt's New Directions report. I believe the committee has come up with a lot of good ideas and are certainly on the right track. 
Laurie and I are very much enjoying life together. We're still living half the year in Calgary and half in Kelowna. The winter in Calgary has been 
absolutely beautiful, but we'll be returning to Kelowna on April 21st ready for the golfing season and for the wonderful Okanagan fruits and veggies. 
 
We would really like to attend the 2015 World Congress in Quebec, but we'll have to wait and see how things are going. 
 
Thanks Barney for your never ending efforts to keep the Senators advised on all things related to JCI. I have many fond memories of good friends and 
valuable experiences of my more than fifty years in this wonderful organization. 

DOKKEN, James A 31197 – 313 Fairway View NW, High River, AB T1V 1E1 (R403-602-9966) (E-Mail: sandraleefd@yahoo.com) (Sandra) – Just a 
follow up from our telephone conversation the other day. Glad to hear you and Molly are doing well and enjoying the nice weather. As I said, Pete 
Kennedy 7876 seems to be doing quite well and also looks pretty good in a full beard. Enclosed is my contribution and if you have any directories left, 
could you please send me one. I gave away my latest copy to a past Calgary Jaycee from Arizona and have only an out of date one. I talked to Senator 
Theresa Sinton who is an old member along with me from North Calgary Jaycees. And it sounds like she will be at the 2016 Crew Meeting in Toronto. 
Daniel Toews 43467 is also a past member of the North Calgary and an old friend of mine. Take care and god bless.   

HOLDEN, H Clark 6243 – 21 Summerhayes Cr, Brantford, ON N3R 5J2 (R519-753-2933) (E-Mail: cholden@waterousholden.com) (Isobel) – I am sorry 
to hear of the passing of Senator Bob Clark. My wife and I travelled with him and others to JCI Congress in 1966 in Kyoto, Japan. While in Moscow, my 
wife and I became separated in Red Square and Bob found her.  He reunited us and often thinks of Bob and remembers that as one of the funniest 
things that happened on that trip. Lots of laughs when Bob as around.   

FAIRLESS, John E 14364 – 61 Delavan Dr, Cambridge, ON N1S 4R4 (R519-621-9394) (Doris) – Thanks for the reminder about my annual contribution 
and it is enclosed. I notice with a certain degree of sadness that Senator Ralph Hoeft 9489 has passed away. I was the President of the Ontario District 
3 Jaycees (68-69), at our Spring Conference, being hosted by the Guelph Jaycees, a group of Kitchener-Waterloo Jaycees, rising on a point of personal 
privilege, interrupted proceedings to make the presentation of a Senatorship to Ralph. At first, he was surprised, and then you could tell how extremely 
pleased and proud he was as he thanked the members of his club for this honour. 

Members from thirteen different clubs gave him standing ovation. Its memories like this, that remind you of all the good times you had as you 
participated in work projects and get-togethers. Barney, my personal thanks to you for all the time and effort you put into producing the newsletter on a 
regular basis. 

ANDERSON, Dwaine 33057 – 411 – 5340 Hastings St, Burnaby, BC V5B 1R1 (R604-291-2174) (Shelley) – I thank you Barney for the reminder and all 
the best in 2016. 

HUFF, Harold F 16702 – 36 Winding Court, Scarborough, ON M1C 4X5 (R416-281-0680) (C416-931-8620) (E-Mail: 
hal.huff@sympatico.ca) (Margaret) – Hello Barney, it is my pleasure to send in my annual contribution for the Newsletter 
and Directory. Thanks for your continuing support in producing the monthly Newsletter and keeping us all connected. It is 
greatly appreciated by all. The Senate meeting, plus current and past members of JCI are invited to attend the 13th Annual 
Greater Toronto Area Golfing event at Cherry Downs Golf Couse located in the Durham Region scheduled for Tuesday, 
June 1, 2016 commencing at 12:00 NOON with dinner and prizes to follow. For members who would like to join the group 
for dinner and fellowship later are most welcomed to join as well. For all of those interested, pleas drop me an E-Mail at 
hal.huff@symptico.ca or telephone me at 416-286-9606. 
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CONSTABLE, Robert M 10933 – 4 Scanlon Bay NW, Calgary, A B T3L 1H6 (R403-241-1057) (C403-607-2832) E-Mail: 
lorbocon@shaw.ca) (Loraine) - Hello Barney - Regarding the Senate newsletter you can send mine to the E-Mail address 
shown above. Trust you are in fine fettle. I am keeping in touch with Canada JCI Senate Past President Peter Kennedy 
7876 who seems to be adapting well to life in the lodge. Hi to Molly. Keep up the good work.                         

The Executive would also like to thank the following Senators for their financial contribution: -   

MACLENNAN, Douglas A 48437  FRASER, Blair 36339   BOYLE, James T 18035 
NANBA, Tosh 14802    MURPHY, J Al 23690   EVANS, Blaine P 71266    
BOWERS, Phyllis 51430   LOHNES, James F 25515  INGLIS, Thomas H 2413    
GENN, Daniel A 4400    MCCANN, Max A 9040   COUTU, Alban 2421  
JOHNSON, Kenneth A 20275   LAWSON, Donald G 2468  TAYLOR, Lorraine 40307  
LEBLANC, Edwin A 2946 

 

 

 
  Yours in the Senate Spirit, 

  
 Senator/Senateur Barry D Evans 42155 

President Canada JCI Senate 2015-2016    
2289 Burnside Line, Severn, ON L3V 0W1 

 (R) 705-326-2856 (C) 705-715-2254 
 E-Mail: barry.e@xplornet.com 

 
 
 

JAYCEE CREED 
 

We Believe: 
 

That faith in God gives meaning and purpose to human life. 
 

That the Brotherhood of man transcends the sovereignty of Nations. 
 

That economic justice can best be won by free men through free enterprise. 
 

That government should be of laws rather than of men. 
 

That earth’s great treasure lies in human personality. 
 

And that service to humanity is the best work of life. 
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THE CANADA JCI SENATE                                                   E SENAT JCI DU CANADA 
 
PLEASE PRINT ENLETTRES MOULEES 
NAME/NOM                                                                           SENATOR # / # SENATEUR 

I 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
RESIDENTIAL ADDRESS/ADRESSE RESIDENTIELLE BUSINESS NAME/NOM DE L’ENTREPRISE 

I 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
CITY/VILLE BUSINESS ADDRESS/ADRESSE D’AFFAIRES 

I 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
POSTAL CODE/CODE POSTAL CITY/VILLE 

I 
______________________________________________________________________________________________   
RESIDENTIAL TELEPHONE/TELEHONE A LA MAISON POSTAL CODE/CODE POSTAL 

I 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________  
PARTNERS NAME/NOM DE L’EPOUX (SE) BUSINESS TELEPHONE/TELEPHONE AU TRAVAIL 

I 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
CELL NUMBER #: E-MAIL ADDRESS (Please print clearly) 
 ________________________________________________I______________________________________________ 
   
Please print or write your comments for the Newsletter: 
S'il vous plait, dites nous Ce guise passé chez vous ET envoyez-nous vos commentaires: 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________
_________________________________________________________________________________________________
_________________________________________________________________________________________________
_________________________________________________________________________________________________
_________________________________________________________________________________________________
_________________________________________________________________________________________________
_________________________________________________________________________________________________
_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
Enclosed is a financial contribution of my choice: 
Contribution financiere de Mon choix ci-incluse:    ____________   
Contribution also enclosed for Canada J.C.I. Directory: 
Contribution aussi incluse pour l’annuaire du Senat J.C.I. du Canada ____________   
 
Please make cheque payable to: 
Etabir le cheque an l’ordre de:     CANADA JCI SENATE/SENAT J.C.I. DU CANADA 
Mail contribution and comments to:    
Postez vos contribution ET commentaries a: Senator/Senateur Barry D Evans 42155 
 President Canada JCI Senate 2015-2016 
 2289 Burnside Line, Severn, ON L3V 0W1 
 (R) 705-326-2856 (C) 705-715-2254 
 E-Mail: barry.e@xplornet.com 
            
 

Date: ____________________       Signature____________________________ 
 

For contributions by PayPal 
1. Please go to the Canada JCI Senate Website: www.canadajcisenate.com 
2. When the Website opens up – go to the lower left hand corner. 
3. Where it indicates “To make a contribution” you can also make a contribution by PayPal or by                         
Credit Card. To complete the process just following the instructions.  

 


